
 
Memorandum 
 
TO: 

Faculty, students and staff 
FROM: 

Manuel J. Pérez-Pabón M.D..Chairperson IRB San Juan Bautista School of Medicine 
P/C: 

      
C/C: 

Yaritza Inostroza Ph.D.  Associate Dean for Research 
DATE:  

May 9, 2019 
SUBJECT: 

San Juan Bautista School of Medicine Conflicts of Interest 
 

Dear Researchers: 
  
As of today, every Principal Investigator (PI) in a study to be submitted or already 
approved by the IRB needs to comply with an additional CITI program training 
module: 
 
San Juan Bautista School of Medicine Conflicts of Interest. 
 
This module is available to all faculty and students. ONLY PI's, research study 
principal investigators need to submit to the IRB their certificates of completion of 
the course. 
 
Manuel J Perez-Pabon MD 
IRB Chairperson 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 787-743-3484 ext. 274 or email 
at mperez@sanjuanbautista.edu. 
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